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NEWS WORTH KNOWING




Coalition wins delay of SABC deadline

Parliament has been told that it must fix problems at the SABC or the broadcaster would not be able to attract suitable candidates to fill the four vacancies on its board. 
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PARLIAMENT has been told that it must fix problems at the SABC or the broadcaster would not be able to attract suitable candidates to fill the four vacancies on its board. 

This led to the communications portfolio committee delaying the deadline for submissions for the posts until after the board makes its presentation to Parliament.

Yesterday, two days after the original deadline, the c ommittee issued a statement saying that it had extended the deadline to December 6 as a result of a request from the Save Our SABC coalition. 

The coalition asked for the board to be given a hearing on its concerns over governance breaches at the broadcaster, saying "it would make it easier to get people with integrity, expertise and experience to stand for the SABC".

Members of the coalition — which include independent film producers, the Freedom of Expression Institute and Media Monitoring Africa — told Parliament they would not submit nominations until the board had been given a hearing. 

Civil society is watching to see what action, if any, Parliament takes to address these problems, considering it failed to react to letters from the board as early as May this year talking about a breakdown in the relationship between the board and its chairman Ben Ngubane. 

Marc Schwinges of the South African Screen Federation, which supplies SABC content, said that the federation had approached some candidates to ask if their names could be put forward "and was told flat out ‘no’". He said: "Any logical person would not consider serving on the board under the present conditions, where you have a chairperson who is acting in defiance of the board, and the chairperson is still the only person to have been given a hearing by the portfolio committee while the rest of the board is still waiting to make their submission.

"At the moment the only people who might consider the post are probably doing it for financial or political reasons, because it’s impossible to stabilise the SABC with the problems it presently has."

The communications committee said it received 48 nominations by the close of business on Monday. 

Coalition spokeswoman Kate Skinner said yesterday the coalition had hoped for a longer extension to give Parliament a chance to address the problems, but the three-week extension would be sufficient to allow the board to make its presentation and for Parliament to respond. 

"It’s my understanding that our members are in discussions with possible candidates but are waiting for the outcome of the November 23 meeting, which will hopefully not be postponed," she said.

The original hearing had been postponed after a court action by the South African National Editors Forum to force Parliament to hold the hearing in public. 

The coalition said that the committee had to address the following at the hearing: the reasons behind the resignation of four SABC board members; the corporate breaches; the problematic role of Parliament in stemming the crisis; and clarifying that executive directors could be appointed only by the board. 
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Unease grows over 1% tax for SABC 
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MPs to wait some more for SABC board’s new plan 

